Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors Monthly meeting minutes February 11, 2014

Pledge of allegiance was recited.

Meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by Chairperson Sherry Tischendorf.

Meeting was posted in 3 of the 4 normal posting places within the township.

All board members were present Chairperson Sherry Tischendorf, Supervisors Lois Haese and Phil Kriesel, Treasurer Tina Schmidt and Clerk Sue Ann Johnson.

The January meeting minutes were approved as written on a motion by Supervisor Kriesel and seconded by Supervisor Haese. Motion passed all ayes.

The treasurer gave a report of an adjusted balance of \$1,063,375.25.

First agenda item was Mitch Ives. Mitch is running for Oneida County board supervisor representing Woodboro and replacing current board supervisor Denny Thompson, who will be retiring. Mitch gave some ideas to the audience about what he would like to see changed on the county level. One such vision is upholding the rights of property owners.

The next agenda item was DNR-ATV trail open house meeting within Woodboro Lakes wildlife area. It was announced that there will be a meeting at Northwoods Community Elementary School on February 20th from 6-8 p.m.

Old business;

Next agenda item was Chapter 9 article 2 zoning district. It was turned over to the town plan commission. Pat Zatopa wrote a letter to the Oneida County planning and zoning stating that

Woodboro is in favor of most of the revisions the county has asked for but is opposed to metallic prospecting and mining within the town. A motion was made by Supervisor Kriesel and seconded by Supervisor Haese to accept the letter as written and forward it to the county. Motion passed all ayes.

Agenda item; Sign regulations will be tabled until the March meeting. Supervisor Kriesel would like to find out more information about it.

Agenda item; Hancock Lake Dam inspection. The inspection report indicates that there are several areas that need the towns attention such as where the portage area is. The town will be completing this work this summer. In 2018 there will be a required inspection of the concrete walls of the dam.

Agenda item; Woodboro roads. It was mentioned about the amount of plowing that is being done because of the frequent snowfalls. As it starts to thaw more can be done to remove some of the packed snow from the roads. The snowbanks have been pushed back.

Agenda item; Oneida Lake Access Survey, there is no new information on it.

Supervisor Kriesel made a motion to adjourn the meeting seconded by Supervisor Haese at 6:47 p.m. Motion passed all ayes.

Prepared by

Sue Ann Johnson, Clerk